
Norwood Industrial Construction Company, Inc. 
4300 Haddonfield Road, Suite 112, Pennsauken, NJ 08109 

609/663-3313 • Fax 609/663.1303 

May 17, 1994 

Mr. Joseph F. Neuber 
J. F. Neuber, Jr., Concrete 
P. 0. Box 745 
Kimberton, PA 19442 

RE: Vallen Safety Supply Company 

Dear Joe: 

I am writing to express my complete satisfaction with the concrete work at the Vallen project. 
As you know, I needed a contractor for the job who was knowledgeable about the new ACI and 
Face specifications and who could demonstrate past performance. The fact that you had received 
a Golden Trowel Award proved to me that you could. The end result was a floor that exceeded 
the Ff/F1 of 25/20 by 124%. 

I was equally impressed with your willingness to work with us on the schedule. When we ran 
into a scheduling conflict with the parking lot paving and your floor pours, you started your 
crews at 2:00 AM at no extra cost to me! That was a first for me in 15 years as a general 
contractor. 

Congratulations on a job well done! 

Yours truly, 

ci2D-14 040 
Edward M. Dahl 
Project Manager 
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